

ALL SAINTS' C. of E. (AIDED) PRIMARY SCHOOL AND NURSERY UNIT

Moor Road Chorley Lancs. PR7 2LR

Tel.: (01257) 262489 Fax: (01257) 263860

Follow us on Twitter - @chorleyallsaint School Text Number - 07478654913

Head Teacher: Sarah Partington Email: head@allsaintscofe.lancs.sch.uk Web Site: www.allsaintscofe.lancs.sch.uk

Newsletter 16.4.21

'If you want to fly give up everything that weighs you down.'

Welcome back everyone!

Hope you all had a lovely Easter break and managed to get out in the gorgeous weather.

As we get start getting back to our pre-pandemic life, it is more important than ever to continue following the rules to prevent any further setbacks. While we are able to enjoy some of our freedom we must also be mindful of the risk Covid-19 still has. We need to help avoid another wave.

Remember - Hands, Face, Space

We are pleased to welcome back Abi-Rose Conway from her maternity leave. She will be teaching in Nursery, as previously, with Mrs Ratcliffe.

Award Winners

This week's 'Pupils of the week' winners are:

Nursery – Rubia E, Reception – Elsie-May N, Year 1- Regan W, Year 2 – Lilly-Mae R, Year 3 – Dylan C, Year 4 – Jessica B, Year 5 – Ella R, Year 6 – Oliver D



Gold Award



This week's '**Gold Award'** winners are:
Martha-May M -Nur, Rhys O & Jacob C-Rec, Lil R- Y1,
Evie T & Kayci-Jo -Y2, Freya W & Dylan C-Y4

Cricket Sessions

We have Lancashire Cricket Foundation in school on a Friday afternoon until half term. They will be working with a different class each week. Please ensure your child wears their PE Kit on their Friday instead of their normal day. Year 3 will still need to wear PE kit on Tuesday, 4th May as Mrs Smith is in working with them.

Friday, 23rd April – Y5

Friday, 30th April – Y4

Friday, 7th May –Y3

Friday, 14th May - Y2

Friday, 21st May – Y1

<u>Clubs</u>

We are in the process of sorting afterschool clubs, each class will do at least one club per week. The letter should be coming home next week, make sure you reply promptly if you would like a place as numbers will be limited.

Scooters and Bikes

Scooters and bikes should not be ridden across the playground. Please ensure they are dismounted and pushed to the racks.

Attendance – The Magic 97

Well done everyone! Keep up the good work!

The attendance percentage is being calculated on the number of children achieving the Magic 97%.

The averages for this week – 93.7%

The winning class is Y5 with 100% of children making The Magic 97.

Water Bottles

Please make sure your child has a water bottle in school. It is important to keep the children hydrated with plain water – All Saints' water bottles are available from the school office for £1 or any water bottle with a sports cap can be used.

Date	Event	Details	
3.5.21	May Day Holiday		
6.5.21	Inset Day		
28.5.21	Finish for Half Term	3.15pm	
7.6.21	School Re-opens		
16.7.21	Closure for Summer	2.15pm	

There are three simple actions we must all do to keep on protecting each other



Wash hands

keep washing your hands regularly



Cover face

wear a face covering in enclosed spaces



Make space

stay at least 2 metres apart - or 1 metre with a face covering or other precautions